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The City of Leduc Community Standards Bylaw 711-2008 
regulates the conduct and activities of people in public 
places and on privately owned property and immediately 
adjacent areas in order to promote the safe, enjoyable 
and reasonable use of such property for the benefit of 
all citizens in the city. The City of Leduc is holding a non-
statutory Public Hearing on proposed amendment to 
the Community Standards Bylaw to address upcoming 
legalization of cannabis by the Federal Government as it 
relates to public use of Cannabis.

Bylaw No. 981-2018

The purpose of proposed Bylaw No. 970-2017 is 
to amend Bylaw No. 981-2018, Part I – Purpose, 
Definitions and Interpretations, Part II – Public 
Behaviours, and Part VII – General to allow the City 
Manager to designate areas in which Cannabis use is 
prohibited. 

A summary of the proposed changes is as follows:

•	 Update definitions to include Cannabis, Smoke 
and Vape

•	 Prohibit smoking or vaping of Cannabis in 
identified areas

A copy of the proposed Bylaw that will be presented 
to City Council may be inspected by the public from 
8:30 a.m. to 12:00 noon and 1:00 to 4:30 p.m. from 
Monday to Friday at the Office of the City Clerk, City 
Hall, Leduc Civic Centre, 1 Alexandra Park, 46th Avenue 
and 48A Street, Leduc, Alberta.  Inquiries respecting 
the proposed Bylaw may be made at this office or by 
contacting Cameron Chisholm in the Enforcement 
Services Department at 780-980-7266. A copy of the 
proposed bylaw may also be viewed on the city’s 
website at www.leduc.ca under ‘Public hearings before 
City Council.’

Public Hearing – June 11, 2018
At its meeting on Monday, June 11, 2018 at 7:00 p.m. or 
as soon thereafter as may be convenient, in the Council 
Chambers, City Hall, Leduc Civic Centre, 1 Alexandra 
Park, 46th Avenue and 48A Street, Leduc, City Council 
will hold a Public Hearing on the proposed Bylaw. All 
interested persons may be heard by Council prior 
to the proposed Bylaw.

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING
PROPOSED AMENDMENT TO THE CITY OF LEDUC COMMUNITY STANDARDS BYLAW

The Following Information is Common to the Bylaw Presented

Appearance before Council: Any person, who wishes to speak to City Council at the time of the 
Public Hearing, is requested to advise the City Clerk’s Office, at 780-980-7177 before 4:00 p.m., 
Monday, June 11, 2018.

Written Submissions must be submitted to the City Clerk’s Office, City Hall, before 12:00 noon, 
Friday, June 8, 2018.

Any person may also be heard by responding to the Mayor’s call for delegations at the time of the 
Public Hearing.

This notice is being advertised in the May 25 and June 1, 2018 issues of this newspaper.


